
Lots of fun for Red Nose Day as well as an enjoyable trip along the canal for our Reception children. A 

big thank you to the FOPH for supporting the cake sales and the pop up snack snacks. This is all very 

helpful. Next week we look forward to meeting with you for formal parent consultations. Have a good 

weekend all. Robin 
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New Playground Screen 

We have installed a screen outside to 

further keep you updated on school 

events and news. Let us know what you 

think. 

Secondary Places 

Camden sent out school offers on March 1st and we hope 

that you were successful in your application for your 

chosen school.  We know there is plenty of concern if 

you do not receive your first choice, but try not to 

worry.  Camden provides excellent education across the 

borough and your parental input into your child's school is 

crucial in how they and the school perform.    If you were 

offered a place at more than one school, your child will be 

offered their highest preference school, if a place is 

available there – all lower preferences will be released. 

Your child’s name will automatically be placed on a waiting 

list for any higher preference school(s) than the one 

offered.  You will not go onto a waiting list for your lower 
choices - if you change your mind about your first choice, 

then call the school and ask to be put on the waiting list. 

At this point, whatever you do… Do not contact the 

school with any queries as they don't have any details on 

admission numbers until July. Do contact Camden 

Admissions if you have any questions on 

admissions@camden.gov.uk or call 020 7974 1625. 

Parent Consultations 

Spring Term Parent Consultations are next week, on Thursday 21st March. This means that 

Tadpoles, Froglets and Ladybirds are CLOSED ALL DAY and for Y1 – Y6, school will CLOSE 

at 1PM. We have sent the booking link TEXT on MONDAY! There are only few slots left for booking. Please make 

sure you book for your meeting with the class teacher to discuss your child's progress. If you have NOT received a text 

or you have any difficulty booking, please speak to Ilirjana in the office.   

School Photographs 

Our School Photographer will be coming 

to school on Thursday 21st March AM 

and Friday 22nd March ALL Day to take individual 

school portraits of the children.  

There is opportunity from 8:00 – 9:00 for you to book 

in family or sibling shots.  Please speak to Ilirjana about 

this in the office. 

Individual photographs will be taken on Thursday for 

Year 3,4 & 5. 

Individual photographs will be taken on Friday for 

Nurseries, Reception, Year 1, 2 & 6. 

Reading Workshop  

It was lovely to see so many of you turning up for the 

reading workshop. We’ve discussed how to support your 

child with reading. The aims of the session are:  

•To help you understand how children learn to read and 

the skills they need.  

•To give you strategies when helping your child at home.  

•To raise you child’s self esteem and promote reading in a 

positive light, thereby raising attainment levels.  

For further information, the presentation is on the website, 

please follow this link:  

http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/wp-content/

uploads/2019/03/KS1-Parent-Reading-meeting.pdf 
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Easyfundraising.org.uk 
Every penny helps! With this in mind please check out the 

website: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra 

cost to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell 

your friends and family. Let us see if we can be the most 

profitable school! 

Coming Up Next Term: 

 

Friday 5th April 1:30 School Closes for Easter 

   Holidays 

Monday 22nd April      Easter Monday – SCHOOL  

   CLOSED 

Tuesday 23rd April      INSET Day – SCHOOL  

   CLOSED 

Wed. 24th April  First Day of Summer Term 

Wed. 1st May     Key Stage 1 SATS Begin 

Monday 6th May          May Day – School Closed 

Thursday 9th May        Y4 to Westminster Abbey 

Friday 10th May           Y1 to CLC Trip 

Monday 13th May        Key Stage 2 SATS Week Begins 

20th to 24th May           Walk to School Week 

27th May to 31st May   HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd June      INSET DAY – School Closed 

Thursday 6th June        Y6 to CLC Trip 

10th to 14th June           Y1 Phonics Check Week 

Wed. 19th June    Bats to CLC Trip 

Thursday 20th June      Squirrels to CLC Trip 

Thursday 27th June      Y5 to Mosque Trip 

Saturday 29th June       Summer Fair 

Wednesday 3rd July     Y2 Trip to the Seaside 

Friday 5th July              Y2 Trip to Central Gurdwara 

Monday 8th July           Y6 School Trip All Week 

Tuesday 23rd July  End of Term 1:30 Finish 

Attendance 
I’ve noticed some cold’s and coughs going around in 

school. Please remember to see the GP if your child’s 

illness persists for more than 2 days. Don’t forget to get a 

doctor’s note too! 

 

EYFS: 95.96% KS1—KS2: 95.36% 

 

WELL DONE TO LADYBIRDS 97.28% 

WELL DONE TO BUTTERFLIES 98.57% 

WELL DONE TO SQUIRRELS 97% 

Friends of Primrose Hill  
 

Thursday 28th March sponsored bounce.  

Forms will be going out next week. 

Saturday 29th June Summer fair 12 till 4pm  

Monday's pop up menu:  

Chicken curry with rice and macaroni cheese. 

Leek and potato soup with bread. 

Friday snacks chicken hotdogs and squash! 

PE Updates 

This week, we chose 10 children from KS2 to represent us 

in a Steps Gymnastics Competition. With weeks of 

practice and hard work leading up to the competition, our 

children had to complete two floor routines and one vault 

jump. Overall our Year 3&4's finished in 5th place and our 

Year 5&6's finished in 3rd which is a great achievement for 

both. A massive well done to all the children who 

represented Primrose Hill, 

behaviour and the way they 

c o n d u c t e d  t h e m s e l v e s 

throughout the day was just a 

small part of why Primrose Hill is 

the most amazing place to be!  

PE Kit Updates 

A reminder that the PE kit shop will be open on Tuesday 

mornings 8:45—9:30am and Wednesday 

afternoons 3:00—3:45pm. 

The shop is located next to the Butterflies classroom 

and you can pick up an order form from the office. 

Alternatively you can order PE kits via email 

pe@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

We also have a few extra bits while stocks last!! Please ask 

at the office if you’re interested. 

Recipe  Cook Book  

After the success of our International 

evening in September, our cooking 

clubs and pop up cafe, we have 

decided to create a Primrose Hill School Cook Book. 

The presenter of ‘Saturday Kitchen’ and ‘Food 

Unwrapped’ Chef Matt Tebbutt has kindly agreed to 

write the introduction. We would like 

you to send us your favourite family 

recipe to feature in the book. It can 

be sweet, savoury, a snack, dip or 

soup. If you cook it we want to hear 

about it. You can email it to under the heading cook 

book to admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk or write 
it down and give it to Tania or Amal. Please include a 

contact phone number. This is a really exciting project 

that the whole school community can be involved in. 

We look forward to receiving them. 

The deadline for recipe’s is  

Friday 5th April 2019 
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